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CAN YOU HELP? 
If you have any old photographs of Houghton-le-Spring that 

you would like to share, please contact Paul Lanagan  

via www.houghtonlespring.org.uk 
 

FACES AND PLACES 
 

Photographs are treated with care and respect and are 

returned promptly once they have been copied. 
 

Allowing your precious photographs to be copied and shared 

ensures that they will be around for generations to come. 
 

1953 Coronation, 1977 & 2002 Jubilee photos also wanted  

for a special commemorative book in 2012! 
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www.HOUGHTONleSPRING.org.uk  

 

The HH website is updated frequently.  

Just click on the UPDATED link on the 
home page to see whatôs new.  Some of 

the updated pages during the past three 
months include: 
 

::  Houghton Feast Time Line ï updated 

with more details from the Feastôs history. 

::  Bernard Gilpinôs Tomb ï a card craft 

activity in the School Zone section ï build 

your own Gilpin tomb with this free printable. 

::  Pubs & Clubs ï the section has been 

updated with a new article on the Robinson 
Bros Brewery, Durham Road, plus an article 
on the Red Lion Inn.  Others have been 

updated with newly discovered landlords. 

::  Houghton Grammar School ï names 

from the Book of Honour have been added to 
the website. 

::  Nesham Place ï a house-by-house guide 

to the street, like the Newbottle, Sunderland 
and Church Streets versions. 

::  The Wheatleys of H-L-S ï illustrated 

article on the confectioner, George Wheatley, 

and his descendants including Linden 
Travers and Penelope Wilton. 

::  Pottery Yard ï a house-by-house guide. 

::  The Church Clock ï article updated with 

names of donors plus the amounts given. 

::  Houghton Colliery Lamps ï as found in 

Houghtonôs churches. 

::  Houghton Colliery Banners - a new time 

line for Houghtonôs seven colliery banners. 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 

If youôre reading a printed 
version of The Houghtonian and are 
having difficulty seeing the print, 
did you know you can read the 
online PDF?  This can be increased 
in size up to a whopping 6400% in 
Adobe Reader! 
 

FOR INTERNET ACCESS AT HOUGHTON LIBRARY 

ï TELEPHONE 0191 561 6383 FOR DETAILS.  

 

WELCOME TO THE HOUGHTONIAN, 

the quarterly magazine of the Houghton-le-

Spring Heritage Society.  In this fifth issue we 

have a look at the Houghton Feast 2011 

celebrations, starting with the photograph 

above, showing three out of the hundreds of 

visitors to the Houghton Heritage exhibition in 

the Broadway.  We also take a peek at the 

conversion of 79 Newbottle Street into a pizza 

outlet, only its second guise in over 140 years. 

  

WE HAVE ôTHEN and nowõ shots of the new 

NHS Primary Care Centre, which opened behind 

the Welfare Hall, followed by your feedback on 

the Houghton Heritage website and 

Houghtonian magazine.   

 

THIS ISSUE HAS also the usual features of 

Photo Focus, Houghton-le-Spring 

Remembered, Who Do You Think You Are 

genealogical quests plus a delicious recipe in A 

Taste of Houghton. 

 

FOR THOSE CURIOUS about the numbering of 

the Houghtonian magazines, each volume 

relates to a year.  Volume 1 covers all that 

happened in 2011, volume 2 will cover 2012, 

and so on.  So this issue, even though printed in 

2012, relates to happenings in 2011 and is 

therefore the last issue in volume 1. 

 

 

PAUL LANAGAN BA HONS 

CHAIRMAN, H-L-S HERITAGE SOCIETY 
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THE END OF AN ERA 

OCTOBER 2011 SAW the end of an era when 

the old hardware store on the corner of 79 

Newbottle Street opened as a Dominoõs Pizza 

outlet, the sixth pizza outlet in Houghton town 

centre.  The building had long since lain 

empty but will be remembered by many as 

Greeknhow & Son Hardware Merchants and in 

more recent years as Houghton Hardware & 

DIY.  Further photographs of the buildingõs 

conversion can be seen on the HH website. 
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THE WELFARE GROUNDS have 

been out of action for a while now, 

most noticeably during Houghton 

Feast, when the Carnival parade 

had to have its start location moved 

while a new Primary Care Centre 

was under construction.  Work 

began in January 2010 and the 

building received an Outstanding 

BREEAM rating of 86.38% for 

sustainable buildings during its 

design stage.  In July 2011, pupils 

from the nearby Burnside Primary 

School interred a time capsule in 

the Community Garden of the £21 

million development.  The facility 

opened in August 2011, as seen 

below alongside its old-age 

neighbour, the Minersõ Welfare Hall. 
OCTOBER 2010 

AUGUST 2011 
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POST BAG 
Your Comments, Criticisms and Feedback 

FAMILIAR FACES 

Hope you are well. I have enjoyed 

looking through the web site its 

lovely to see so many familiar 

faces after all these years.  

Denise Ward  

(formerly Ramshaw) 

 

A BRILLIANT 

AFTERNOON 

Hello Paul, Just a note of thanks 

for the brilliant afternoon you 

organised at Houghton. I see that 

you are booked for our next 

meeting, so I look forward to 

meeting you again. Keep up the 

good work!  

Pat 

Silksworth 

 

LOVE THE SITE 

Re: Houghton Feast 2011 video.  

Many thanks Paul for taking the 

time to watch and for your kind 

comment. P.S. love your 

Houghton Heritage Site.  

Suealby1 

YouTube 

 

A WONDERFUL GROUP 

What a wonderful group, well 

done Paul, love reading it all 

although I am an immigrant. 

Graeme Scott 

 

EXCELLENT TURNOUT 

Excellent show Saturday Paul and 

what seemed a good turnout.  

Anyone that couldn't get there 

missed a treat. Well worth the trip.  

Well done, Paul, You must really 

love Houghton to put all that work 

in for love. 

Harry Smith 

 

INFORMATIVE WALK 

Thank you very much for the 

interesting informative day out 

heritage walk. Thank you also for 

your book which I enjoyed and will 

treasure for reference.  Good 

Wishes.    

Norma Baynham 

 

FROM NEWBOTTLE 

Just to say that this site is brilliant. 

I lived in Newbottle as a child but 

just love reading all of the postings 

on here. Fantastic dedication!  

Sandra Elvins 

 

AMAZING 

Paul, the Houghton Heritage site 

never ceases to amaze me. I am 

away in Australia and the site 

makes me home sick although we 

have been here since 1961. Maybe 

next year I might be lucky to visit. 

Thank you again for this bit of 

nostalgia. 

Shirley Ramsbottom 

 

LOVE IT! 

WOW - well done! Printing it out 

to enjoy with a coffee - love the 

genealogy requests section Paul. 

Unfortunately Iõm not living or 

teaching in the North East now 

but I would like to still receive your 

info and pass this on to my old 

students from Houghton, many 

thanks again. 

Judith Richardson 

 

THE HOUGHTONIAN  

Nice work. love it!  

Guido Kuwas 

Houghton-le-Spring 

 

A WONDERFUL SURPRISE 

Hi Paul, Iõve been away and just 

come back to your wonderful 

surprise!  Thank you so very much 

for all your effort and trouble ð it is 

much appreciated.  I just wish my 

mother was still alive to know the 

grave had been found.  She would 

have been so happy.  Once again, 

I must thank you for your help.  I 

will not be able to visit until at least 

the end of the summer ð but we 

have a location!  All down to you.  

Best wishes and appreciation.  

Jacquie Rusalen 

 

GREAT MEMORIES 

Dear Paul Lanagan, I came across 

your site whilst trying to find out 

where I could locate an art teacher 

from Houghton Le Spring 

Grammar School (around 

1968/69) called Helen Joseph, 

possibly Josephs. It brought back 

great memories of school there (I 

was at the Grammar). And of 

course Dimis. Keep up the good 

work.  

George Blacklock 

CHURCH STREET 

I sent some information to you a 

couple of years ago regarding our 

house on Church Street and I 

must say that it is a very 

interesting read on your website. 

Vicki Peck 

 

THANK YOU 

Hi Paul, just checked out the latest 

photos mate, brought a lot of 

memories flooding back, keep up 

the good work mate and have a 

lovely Christmas and a great new 

year, All the best from Chuck in 

Perth, Western Australia. 

Richard Fletcher 

 

GREECI ANHOW ARTICLE 

Dear Paul, I received your letter 

and enclosures this morning and 

Iõm afraid the family tree and 

booklet are way off line so please 

do not publish them anymore!  

This weekend I will correct them 

for you and email the corrections 

to you.  Suffice it to say my 

grandmother and grandfather 

Greeknhow had only three children 

the eldest being my mother and 

then her two brothers William and 

Robert Swales.  I have no idea who 

the others are.  The Swales did not 

come to Houghton from Whitby 

and Mahala Greeknhow did not die 

soon after the birth of her 

daughter Ada.  There are so many 

other errors that it will take some 

time to sort them out.  Can you 

send a copy to my cousin Robert 

who lives in Sunderland?  He will 

be horrified but will help me.  

Regards. 

Mahala Rochfort Hyde 

York 

 

My attention has been drawn to a 

page on the internet regarding R. 

Greeknhow & Son formerly of 79 

Newbottle Street which is so full of 

inaccuracies as to be almost a 

work of fiction, and should be 

taken down. 

Robert Greeknhow 

Sunderland 

 

I hope you have now removed all 

traces of this travesty from your 

website. 

Mahala Rochfort Hyde 

York 

 

GREEKNHOW REPLY 

Upon receiving notification that the 

Greeknhow article contained errors, 

namely the relationship lines on the 

visual family tree, the article was 

swiftly removed from the Houghton 

Heritage website.  Sincere 

apologies have been conveyed to 

the family from Dr Jack Morley, 

who carried out the Census 

research, andOPaulaFLanaghan, who 

created theeoGreeknhowdy information 

pack in tribute the family who had a 

long established business at 79 

Newbottle Street. 

 

Articles and information are 

presented in good faith, 

occasionally based on people's 

recollections and memories, which 

can be fallible. While every effort is  

made to ensure the website content 

is accurate and up to date, some 

errors may exist, such is the nature 

of recording local history. No 

responsibility can be held for any 

errors contained herein and 

Houghton Heritage Society would 

like to invite any recommendations, 

corrections or additional 

information from the site's visitors.  

Further information about this can 

be found online at: 

www.houghtonlespring.org .uk/about .htm 

 

THRILLED 

Just stumbled across this group 

and am thrilled. I do a lot of 

genealogy and some of my 

ancestors originated from 

Houghton Le Spring, back as far as 

1800. 

Nicky Winkworth 

 

EXCELLENT WEBSITE 

I have just been reading your 

excellent website re my family 

history, in particular the pub lists.  I 

shall continue reading your 

excellent site & many thanks for all 

the hard work that must have gone 

into it.  It must be of much interest 

both to locals & those further afield 

(such as myself) researching family 

history etc.  Regards. 

Linda Rowley 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  

 

 If  you have any 

feedback, drop us a note via 

the HH website 
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MEMBERS OF THE HH SOCIETY WERE KEPT VERY BUSY DURING HOUGHTON FEAST 2011 WITH A 

WIDE RANGE OF HERITAGE EXHIBITIONS AND ACTIVITIES.  FOR THE 13 TH YEAR RUNNING, AS 

MANY FEAST EVENTS AS POSSIBLE WERE PHOTOGRAPHED BY PAUL LANAGAN, ALL RECORDED FOR 

POSTERITY IN THE FEAST ARCHIV E. THANKS ARE EXTENDED TO ALL WHO HELPED INCLUDING 
DAMIEN WRIGHT, PETER CORFIELD, OZZIE MASTERS, CAROL BELL AND SHEILA QUIGLEY.  

(1)  Hundreds of visitors came throughout the day to 
the heritage photograph exhibition in the Broadway.  
(2)  The stall was manned by Damien Wright , pictured 
with visitor George Peebles, Church Organist  (left ).  
(3)  A g u rning competition was held in the Robbie 

Burns pub on Saturday October 8
th

 2011.  
(4)  A framed photograph and bottle of Gilpin Ale was  
presented to the Gavioli Organ crew on its 50

th
 

anniversary appearance at Houghton Feast.  
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